
Union County Board of Elections 

Board Meeting 

October 9, 2023 

 

The October meeting of the Union County Board of Elections was called to Order at 10:00 am by Chair 

Libby Stephens.  Linda Hill led the invocation. 

 

A Quorum was established.  Board members in attendance:  Libby Stephens, Pat Christ, Riccardo Rivas, 

Jim Fitzgerald and Linda Hill.  A number of people from the voting public were in attendance.   

 

The Agenda was distributed.  Minutes for the September meeting were approved as presented. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

• Move:  Focus now is on finishing the building, laying out the placement of the voting equipment 

in the voting space and preparing for the move.   No date set yet. 

 

   

NEW BUSINESS: 

• Conference:  get registration in for conference.  Bring receipt in for reimbursement. 

• Membership:  renew your membership and get the receipt in for reimbursement.  Mail directly 

as it goes to a different location than conference registration. 

• Education Committee:  Article was in the paper.  It was printed on page 3.  Feedback has been 

limited to date.  There are certain “notices” that are already placed in the paper for public 

information, such as voting dates.  Important for each party to post to their respective social 

media.  Important to continue to have representatives from BOE and BOR speak with our 

groups.  Papers are good communication tools,  but often times they are not reliable for 

getting out the message. 

• Website Changes:  Linda discussed proposed changes to the website.  Discussed details of the 

information to be changed.  Still need clarification on polling locations.   Retention of meeting 

minutes:  Check to see what the Commissioner’s Office retains.  NOTE:  Security videos will be 

retained for 6 months.  Several additional suggestions were made.  Work will continue to get 

this done before the end of the year. 

 

The next board meeting is Monday, November 13, 2023 at 10:00 am. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20 am. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Linda Hill 

Secretary 


